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FIDE Trainers’ Commission (TRG) 
 

FIDE EB 2011 (Krakow 15-22.10.2011) 
 

REPORT 
 

July 25th, 2011 
 

Dear Mr. President, 

 

   During the last period that passed from the 2-2011 FIDE PB, our Commission 

successfully organised Trainers’ Seminars in various countries and we improved our 

communication with the affiliated federations. 

 

   For 2011 we believe that we will be able to contact a minimum of 20 TRG seminars 

all over the world (annex Seminars List 2011). 

 

   Since re-election in 2010 during the Olympiad in Khanty Mansiysk, the FIDE 

Trainers’ Commission (TRG) continued with developments in chosen directions, as 

the 2010 FIDE Congress positively evaluated TRG’s activities. In TRG Board we 

have very professional working relations and all our activities are regularly published 

in TRG’s monthly Minutes. 

 

   Since Olympiad 2010 TRG conducted many Trainers’ Seminars and many trainers 

obtained new titles and conducted the certification process. 

 

   TRG continued publishing instructive Surveys for trainers and in early 2011 all 

surveys were collected in one book (FIDE/TRG Yearbook 2010) and sent to all 

certified trainers. We are thankful for FIDE office in Athens for their help in this 

process. 

 

   TRG contacted a lot of potential organizers for future Seminars, as from 01.01.2012 

certification will be demanded in all FIDE events. We need to consider the Africa 

situation; for this reason we can delay for two years the obligatory certification for the 

African trainers and to start TRG online Academy, a project on which we work 

recently. We will discuss these problems in Krakow. 

 

   Additionally we prepared materials for future explosion of chess in Africa, 

including computer programs, which we selected last year. And we also selected 

English and French speaking trainers to work in Africa. 

 

   We keep permanent good working contacts with the Arbiters’ Commission, Chess 

in Schools Commission, European, African, American and Asian Continental 

federations. Very valuable are TRG contacts with CACDEC; we have a lot to offer to 

the development of chess all over the World. 
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   TRG successfully conducted the process for FIDE Awards for best trainers’ 

achievements in 2010 (as well as for 2009 and 2008). TRG helped establishing new 

connection with arts, helping to create a FIDE Award, by one of the top World 

sculptures. Please approve the final results (annex FIDE Trainer Awards 2008-2010). 

 

   TRG Council members will meet for an extensive 6-days workshop in Krakow, 

where many subjects will be discussed. Our Agenda in Krakow will consisting of: 

 

1. Renew and re-consider the TRG Guide. 

 

2. Approve and design various seminars. 

 

3. Proposals on the structure of the World and Continental Seniors Championships, 

which we consider as very important for development of chess activities all over the 

World. 

 

4. Work on new FIDE Awards for the best game and best ending, starting from 2012. 

 

5. Work on selection of very important literature for trainers and propose to be 

published after the evaluation of TRG in English language, as up to now these 

valuable books are published just in Russian language. 

 

6. Prepare the final list of new trainers to be approved in the EB. 

 

7. Various other subjects. 

 

Dear Mr. President, 

 

   We believe that we have also made a good work during this period of time, but 

we feel that the road is long and we have to work harder and more effective, 

cooperating harmoniously with other FIDE Commissions, Federations and 

Trainers. 

 

With kind regards, 

 

The Chairman The Secretary 

Adrian Mikhalchishin Efstratios Grivas 

   

Councillor Councillor Councillor 

Uwe Boensch Jovan Petronic Michael Khodarkovsky 

 

Annexes 

 

1. Seminars List 2011. 

2. Minutes 05.07.2011. 

3. FIDE Trainer Awards 2008-2010. 


